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INT. COFFEE SHOP - DAY

DAVE SUMMERS (22) and EMILY WINTERS (22) are sitting down 
looking on as MARK JACOBS (24) is conversing with a girl.

DAVE
Oh, he's coming back. Act cool, act 
cool.

EMILY
Pretend I said something funny when 
he comes back.

Mark comes back and--

EMILY (CONT’D)
So I said, wait a minute, you have 
my shoe.

Emily laughs but Dave remains silent.

EMILY (CONT’D)
(irritated)

Why aren't you laughing?

DAVE
It wasn't funny.

EMILY
Oh my gosh. Whatever. Oh Mark, 
you're back. So, how did it go?

MARK
Oh you know, the usual.

EMILY
Good?

MARK
Thanks for the encouragement, but 
no. She's not interested.

EMILY
Are you sure? She keeps looking 
this way.

MARK
Because she's interested in you.

EMILY
Me!? What!? Oh no.

Dave begins to laugh.
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DAVE
Oh hun, that's too funny. Not good 
in any sense, but funny at the same 
time.

EMILY
I think we need to find a new place 
to have coffee now.

MARK
Yeah, she was very nice in the 
rejection process though. At first 
I thought she was lying. Now that 
she can't stop looking over here, I 
guess she was telling the truth.

The WOMAN then leaves.

EMILY
Oh good, she's leaving. I'm sorry 
to hear that.

MARK
It's okay, really. Like I keep 
telling you, girls just don't like 
me. And I've come to accept that.

DAVE
And like I keep telling you, the 
one will come.

MARK
Then it seems we have contradicting 
truths because I can't seem to 
understand how you would think 
that.

DAVE
I have faith.

MARK
Thanks, but... I've experienced 
enough to know that I'm just not 
the ideal guy that girls want.

DAVE
And you also say that girls don't 
know what they want.

MARK
Yeah, because it's me they don't 
want.
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DAVE
Either way, I still have faith in 
you. Just look at me and Emily. One 
day, it just happened.

MARK
Thanks. But that's the least of my 
worries. I think it's great that we 
still hang out like this, or we 
make the effort to do so, you know? 
Because no matter how much we 
message each other, soon the 
messages will end and soon we will 
all go our own separate ways. 
Eventually we stop talking to one 
another and slowly begin to drift 
away.

DAVE
True. But there are also those 
times when we do see each other 
again, we begin where we left off.

MARK
I get it. But it's like, no matter 
how hard you try, people just don't 
respond back. So it's tough.

EMILY
You're right. But that doesn't mean 
we stop being friends with one 
another. Life just happens to get 
in the way from time to time. The 
only thing we can do, is ride out 
the storm...

MARK
So then I guess we really are on 
our own in this world. It's 
probably why people get married, so 
they don't end up alone and 
miserable. You know, speaking of 
marriage. Do you realize Emily, 
that if you get married, your name 
is going to be Emily Winters 
Summers?

EMILY
Oh my gosh, you're right.

THE END


